
Sue James

Programme Officer

Room 113

Civic Offices

Crescent Road

Llandeilo

Carmarthenshire

SA19 6HW 

LFH/Carm/SC






11 April 2005

Dear Mrs James

Carmarthenshire Unitary Development Plan Revised Housing Policies

Thank you for consulting the House Builders Federation on the above document.  I appreciate that the changes made are to help clarify matters unfortunately some changes touch on matters where the HBF disagree with the council’s approach.

Policy H2A

The final three bullet points refer to ‘white land’ a term that dates back to the 1947 Old Town Maps and the HBF questions the appropriateness for its use in the current planning system.  

Policy H4

The HBF is concerned with the reference in criterion 5 to utility service provision objections for the reasons set out in HBF written representation in respect of Policy UT1.  Companies such as Dwr Cymru Welsh Water are not statutory consultees and the council does not have to follow their advice in all instances.    

Policy H8

Criterion (viii) provides no opportunity for developers to overcome objections.

Yours sincerely,

Lynda Healy

Regional Planner - Wales










